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Dink, the newspaper editor and leading 
figure in the Armenian genocide debate 
in Turkey. 

On January 19, 2007, freedom of 
speech suffered a setback as Dink was 
shot outside his office in Istanbul. As a 
Turkish citizen of Armenian descent, 
Dink had gained notoriety in Turkish 
society for the court cases brought 
against him in which he faced jail time 
for simply talking of the Armenian 
genocide. 

While many will give speeches to re-
member Hrant Dink, the most mean-
ingful tribute would be a rescinding of 
article 301 of the Turkish penal code 
that outlaws ‘‘insults to Turkishness.’’ 

Under this law, journalists like Dink 
and Nobel Laureate Orhan Pamuk con-
tinue to be persecuted by draconian 
laws that seek to stifle debate or dis-
cussion on matters that could be seen 
as insulting to Turkish identity. It is 
my sincere hope that the Turkish gov-
ernment will use this occasion to re-
flect upon this restrictive article and 
rescind it before it does more harm. 

f 

UNIVERSITY OF MEMPHIS AND 
THEIR NUMBER ONE RANKING 

(Mr. COHEN asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. COHEN. Mr. Speaker, 25 years 
ago, I was a freshman member of the 
Tennessee State Senate, and on that 
occasion, the University of Memphis 
now, then Memphis State University, 
became number one in the country in 
basketball. It was the first time that 
we had ever had a number one ranking, 
and I got up on the floor of the Ten-
nessee Senate and spoke proudly about 
my basketball team and their number 
one ranking. That night, my Tigers 
lost, and they were no longer number 
one. 

Well, today, 25 years later and a 
freshman Member in the United States 
House of Representatives, the Univer-
sity of Memphis is again the number 
one basketball team in the country. 
Should I talk about them? Not. 

f 

IN RECOGNITION OF MONGOLIAN 
AMBASSADOR RAVDAN BOLD 

(Mr. WILSON of South Carolina 
asked and was given permission to ad-
dress the House for 1 minute and to re-
vise and extend his remarks.) 

Mr. WILSON of South Carolina. Mr. 
Speaker, I rise today to recognize the 
service of Ravdan Bold, Ambassador of 
Mongolia to the United States. Ambas-
sador Bold is retiring as Mongolia’s 
emissary to the United States, and I 
want to thank him for his service on 
behalf of the Mongolian people. 

As a member of the House Foreign 
Affairs Committee and co-chair of the 
Mongolia Caucus, I’ve had the pleasure 
of getting to know Ambassador Bold 
over the past few years. During his ten-

ure, America celebrated the 20th anni-
versary of diplomatic relations be-
tween our countries. He is an honest 
and capable public servant whose work 
here in Washington has been vital to 
the growth of democracy in Mongolia. 

Mongolia remains a strong and stra-
tegic partner of the United States. 
Mongolian troops proudly serve in Li-
beria, Afghanistan, Kosovo and Iraq. 
I’m particularly grateful for Mongo-
lia’s continued support of our efforts in 
Iraq and Afghanistan as the central 
front in the larger global war on ter-
rorism, and I look forward to working 
with the future ambassador to 
strengthen this partnership. 

I wish Ambassador Bold; his wife, 
Oyuum; his two daughters, 
Buyandelger and Buyanjargal, all the 
best in the years to come. 

In conclusion, God bless our troops 
and we will never forget September the 
11th. 

f 

ECONOMIC STIMULUS NEEDS TO 
INCLUDE A MORATORIUM ON 
HOME FORECLOSURES 

(Ms. JACKSON-LEE of Texas asked 
and was given permission to address 
the House for 1 minute and to revise 
and extend her remarks.) 

Ms. JACKSON-LEE of Texas. Mr. 
Speaker, I was here on the floor last 
week reminding my colleagues as my 
intention is to continue to emphasize 
those who have been hurt by the eco-
nomic recession, the downtrend in our 
financial markets, that they are, in 
fact, real people. So, in the course of 
visiting my district and around the 
country, we have met individuals who 
are suffering. 

Today, I met an Iraqi veteran whose 
parents have built their home brick by 
brick, and now they find that their 
homestead, these senior citizens, their 
son in Iraq, is having their house fore-
closed on. 

I met an elderly woman, a widow, 
whose husband was deceased 7 years 
ago. She’s trying to pay the costliness 
of the heating oil and now is being 
called by her bank that her home, be-
cause of her delinquent payments, will 
be foreclosed on. 

It is imperative I believe that an eco-
nomic stimulus package include a mor-
atorium on foreclosures in order to en-
sure that those individuals can recon-
struct their loans. Mr. Speaker, it is 
imperative it is a stimulus to help peo-
ple keep their homes. 

b 1915 

AGREEMENT FOR COOPERATION 
BETWEEN THE UNITED STATES 
OF AMERICA AND THE REPUBLIC 
OF TURKEY CONCERNING PEACE-
FUL USES OF NUCLEAR EN-
ERGY—MESSAGE FROM THE 
PRESIDENT OF THE UNITED 
STATES (H. DOC. NO. 110–90) 

The SPEAKER pro tempore laid be-
fore the House the following message 
from the President of the United 
States; which was read and, together 
with the accompanying papers, without 
objection, referred to the Committee 
on Foreign Affairs and ordered to be 
printed: 
To the Congress of the United States: 

I transmit to the Congress, pursuant 
to sections 123 b. and 123 d. of the 
Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as amended 
(42 U.S.C. 2153(b), (d)) (the ‘‘Act’’), the 
text of the proposed Agreement for Co-
operation between the United States of 
America and the Republic of Turkey 
Concerning Peaceful Uses of Nuclear 
Energy (the ‘‘Agreement’’) together 
with a copy of the unclassified Nuclear 
Proliferation Assessment Statement 
(NPAS) and of my approval of the pro-
posed Agreement and determination 
that the proposed Agreement will pro-
mote, and will not constitute an unrea-
sonable risk to, the common defense 
and security. The Secretary of State 
will submit the classified NPAS and ac-
companying annexes separately in ap-
propriate secure channels. 

The Agreement was signed on July 
26, 2000, and President Clinton ap-
proved and authorized execution and 
made the determinations required by 
section 123 b. of the Act (Presidential 
Determination 2000–26, 65 FR 44403 
(July 18, 2000)). However, immediately 
after signature, U.S. agencies received 
information that called into question 
the conclusions that had been drawn in 
the required NPAS and the original 
classified annex, specifically, informa-
tion implicating Turkish private enti-
ties in certain activities directly relat-
ing to nuclear proliferation. Con-
sequently, the Agreement was not sub-
mitted to the Congress and the execu-
tive branch undertook a review of the 
NPAS evaluation. 

My Administration has completed 
the NPAS review as well as an evalua-
tion of actions taken by the Turkish 
government to address the prolifera-
tion activities of certain Turkish enti-
ties (once officials of the U.S. Govern-
ment brought them to the Turkish gov-
ernment’s attention). The Secretary of 
State, the Secretary of Energy, and the 
members of the Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission are confident that the per-
tinent issues have been sufficiently re-
solved and that there is a sufficient 
basis (as set forth in the classified an-
nexes, which will be transmitted sepa-
rately by the Secretary of State) to 
proceed with congressional review of 
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the Agreement and, if legislation is not 
enacted to disapprove it, to bring the 
Agreement into force. 

In my judgment, entry into force of 
the Agreement will serve as a strong 
incentive for Turkey to continue its 
support for nonproliferation objectives 
and enact future sound nonprolifera-
tion policies and practices. It will also 
promote closer political and economic 
ties with a NATO ally, and provide the 
necessary legal framework for U.S. in-
dustry to make nuclear exports to Tur-
key’s planned civil nuclear sector. 

This transmittal shall constitute a 
submittal for purposes of both section 
123 b. and 123 d. of the Act. My Admin-
istration is prepared to begin imme-
diate consultations with the Senate 
Foreign Relations Committee and the 
House Foreign Affairs Committee as 
provided in section 123 b. Upon comple-
tion of the period of 30 days of contin-
uous session provided for in section 123 
b., the period of 60 days of continuous 
session provided for in section 123 d. 
shall commence. 

GEORGE W. BUSH.
THE WHITE HOUSE, January 22, 2008. 

f 

SPECIAL ORDERS 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under 
the Speaker’s announced policy of Jan-
uary 18, 2007, and under a previous 
order of the House, the following Mem-
bers will be recognized for 5 minutes 
each. 

f 

COMMUNIST CHINA’S TOXIC 
EXPORTS 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under a 
previous order of the House, the gen-
tleman from Texas (Mr. POE) is recog-
nized for 5 minutes. 

Mr. POE. Mr. Speaker, what do toys, 
pet food, jewelry, toothpaste, lipstick, 
and glazed pottery have in common? 
Well, if these products are from China, 
it’s toxic chemical poisoning. 

In 2007, millions of toys were im-
ported to the United States from the 
People’s Republic of China, and then 
they were recalled after it was discov-
ered that they contained high amounts 
of lead paint. Mr. Speaker, one of those 
was Thomas the Tank Engine, and here 
is a photograph of it. It was one of 
many of the millions of toys recalled; 
1.5 million of these toys were recalled 
because they were made in China and 
had lead in them, in the paint that cov-
ered these toys. 

Of course, everyone knows that lead 
poisoning can cause serious problems 
for children, including learning disabil-
ities, kidney failure, irreversible brain 
damage, and anemia. Here in the 
United States, the leading cause of lead 
poisoning in children used to be old 
paint, but U.S. manufacturers stopped 
using this toxic ingredient over 30 
years ago. But despite this ban on U.S. 
manufacturers, China consistently 

failed to maintain the same level of 
concern over the health and safety of 
consumers in the United States that it 
sells products to. 

In 2006, the United States imported 
billions of dollars worth of toys, dolls, 
and games from China. That was ap-
proximately 85 percent of the United 
States’ total imports of these products 
worldwide. And yet, between January 
and December of last year, the Con-
sumer Product Safety Commission re-
called 17 million Chinese toys, all due 
to excessive amounts of lead. Another 
10 million Chinese toys were recalled 
last year due to other dangerous manu-
facturing defects like loose magnets, 
toxic chemicals on beads, and items 
that are burn hazards. 

Also, Mr. Speaker, during that same 
period, the FDA recalled 150 pet brand 
foods from China which were believed 
to cause the deaths of hundreds of pets 
in the United States; it seems they 
contained fertilizer. So, Chinese prod-
ucts contain lead in their exported toys 
for tots to Americans and contain fer-
tilizer in pet foods that kill our dogs. 
But that’s not all, however. The FDA 
has also recalled tires, lunch boxes, 
toothpaste that had antifreeze in it, 
and fake drugs due to consumer safety 
and health concerns. This is all from 
products from China. And in all, Mr. 
Speaker, 80 percent of the recalls 
issued by the Consumer Product Safety 
Commission last year involved Chinese 
products. This kind of disregard for the 
well-being of America’s consumers is 
not acceptable and should not be toler-
ated by our government. 

American companies buy these prod-
ucts because they’re cheap. You see, a 
person in China gets paid about 67 
cents an hour. Even illegals in this 
country won’t work for that. And since 
the 1980s, China has been privileged to 
receive most-favored-nation treatment 
from the United States. 

China is the second largest U.S. trad-
ing partner, but most of the billion dol-
lars in trade goes to China. It’s a one- 
way street. It’s a free-trade street for 
China, and it’s all for cheap, dangerous 
products made with cheap, sweatshop 
labor in China. 

As the second largest U.S. trading 
partner, China must conform to the 
standards of safety that are required of 
American companies for the well-being 
of Americans. Even better, why don’t 
American companies buy goods that 
are manufactured in the United States? 

And lastly, Mr. Speaker, Chinese 
manufacturing companies are noto-
rious polluters of their own environ-
ment. 

It’s time for a day of reckoning with 
cheap, dangerous communist Chinese 
products. We hear talk of free trade, 
but what we need is fair trade with 
China, something that’s fair to Amer-
ican consumers. Americans should look 
to see if the products they buy are 
made in China. If so, they should ig-

nore those products and look for an 
item made in the United States. What 
a novel idea. 

And that’s just the way it is. 
f 

REDEPLOY OUR TROOPS OUT OF 
IRAQ 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under a 
previous order of the House, the gentle-
woman from California (Ms. WOOLSEY) 
is recognized for 5 minutes. 

Ms. WOOLSEY. Mr. Speaker, this 
Thursday night, I will join many of my 
constituents at the 26th Annual Martin 
Luther King, Jr. Humanitarian Awards 
hosted by the Marin County Human 
Rights Commission in San Rafael, Cali-
fornia. 

Ten of my constituents, including 
four high school seniors, will receive 
awards for the many, many contribu-
tions they have made to our commu-
nity, and I would like to name a few of 
them. Two doctors, Paul Cohen and 
Alicia Suski, will be honored for devel-
oping a partnership to provide medical 
and legal services to low-income resi-
dents. An educator, Whitney Hoyt, will 
be honored for protecting the rights of 
gay students. A high school senior, Jo-
anna Sitzmann, will be recognized for 
her work with a therapeutic horseback 
riding program for people with disabil-
ities. Another student, Morgan Green, 
will be cited for helping to raise money 
for the victims of the crisis in Darfur. 
And another high school senior, Allison 
Franklin, will be honored for working 
with disadvantaged youngsters, includ-
ing those participating in the Marin 
Special Olympics. 

I am really proud of these wonderful 
constituents, constituents who are 
serving others. I know there are mil-
lions of other Americans just like 
them, and they can be found in every 
single congressional district. They rep-
resent the true face of America, the 
America that has compassion for the 
people of the world, who want the 
world to be a better place for all of us. 

But today, the world has a very dif-
ferent picture of America, Mr. Speaker. 
The people of the world see us through 
the lens of the occupation of Iraq, Abu 
Ghraib, and Guantanamo. They hear 
about torture, waterboarding, and the 
reckless activities of the Blackwater 
military contracts. 

In addition to the very real human 
rights issues that these problems raise, 
they have made it much harder for us 
to win the public relations battle 
against the terrorists. And in the long 
run, that public relations battle, along 
with other elements of so-called ‘‘soft 
power,’’ are just as important, if not 
more important, than any military 
battle that we will fight in Iraq. 

Even Secretary of Defense Robert 
Gates has recognized this. In a speech 
he gave 2 months ago, Secretary Gates 
said, and I quote, ‘‘One of the more im-
portant lessons of the wars in Iraq and 
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